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Indiana Commissioner Ober Appointed to National Regulatory 

Research Institute Board of Directors 

Washington (September 23, 2019) —The National Regulatory Research Institute Board of 

Directors has appointed Commissioner David Ober of the Indiana Utility Regulatory Commission 

to its board. NRRI is the research arm for the National Association of Regulatory Utility 

Commissioners. NRRI’s primary mission is to produce and disseminate relevant and applicable 

research for NARUC members. 

Ober was appointed to the Indiana Commission by Governor Eric Holcomb on April 2, 2018. He 
is a member of the NARUC Committee on Water and the Mid-America Regulatory Conference. 
Along with the NRRI board, he also serves on the Organization of PJM States, Inc. Board of 

Directors. 

Commissioner Ober has held a variety of leadership positions throughout his career in state 
government, including service as a member of the House Ways and Means Committee, as 
Assistant Majority Whip for the House Republican Caucus (2014-2016) and as Chairman of the 

House Committee on Energy, Utilities and Telecommunications from 2016 to 2018. 

“The work that NRRI is doing is critical to regulatory agencies across the country as they 
address the many issues facing the industry,” said Ober. “I’m thrilled to lend my support to the 

institute as a board member.”  

“Commissioner Ober has a clear understanding of NRRI’s strategic goals and the value of 
research-driven analysis for state regulators,” said NRRI Board Chair ToNola Brown-Bland, 
Commissioner for the North Carolina Utilities Commission. “His leadership experience and other 
utility-related memberships make him an excellent addition to our board.” 

“I am pleased to congratulate Commissioner Ober on his appointment to the NRRI Board of 

Directors,” said NARUC President Nick Wagner, of the Iowa Utilities Board. “Commissioner 

Ober will continue the mission of NRRI and see that NARUC members benefit from the practical 

tools, analyses and insights provided by NRRI.” 

To learn more about NRRI, visit nrri.org.  

### 

About NRRI 
The National Regulatory Research Institute was founded in 1976 by the National Association of 
Regulatory Utility Commissioners. NRRI serves as a research arm to NARUC and its members, the utility 
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regulatory commissions of the fifty states and the District of Columbia in the United States. NRRI’s 
primary mission is to produce and disseminate relevant and applicable research for NARUC members. 
 
About NARUC 
NARUC is a non-profit organization founded in 1889 whose members include the governmental agencies 
that are engaged in the regulation of utilities and carriers in the fifty states, the District of Columbia, 
Puerto Rico and the Virgin Islands. NARUC's member agencies regulate telecommunications, energy, 
and water utilities. NARUC represents the interests of state public utility commissions before the three 
branches of the federal government. 
 

 


